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HEARING NOTES

[bookmark: Dropdown5]:  20-0542


Commercial Vehicle Parking – Clarification of Scope

Committee:  Transportation
[bookmark: Dropdown15][bookmark: Dropdown12]Chaired By:   

Hearing Date:  	July 8, 2020
Time (Beginning):	3:00 PM	
Time (Ending):	3:40 PM
Location: 		Webex Virtual Hearing
Total Attendance:	20

Committee Members in Attendance:
     , Vice Chair	Bullock, John


[bookmark: Check4][bookmark: Check2][bookmark: Check3]Bill Synopsis in the file?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
[bookmark: Check5]Attendance sheet in the file?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
[bookmark: Check6]Agency reports read?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
[bookmark: Check7]Hearing televised (taped)or audio-digitally recorded?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
[bookmark: Check8]Certification of advertising/posting notices in the file?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
[bookmark: Check9]Evidence of notification to property owners?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
Final vote taken at this hearing?	|_| yes    |_| no    |_| n/a
Motioned by:	………. Councilmember Pinkett
Seconded by	………  Councilmember Bullock
Final Vote: …………………………………………………………. Favorable


Major Speakers
(This is not an attendance record.)


· Ms. Elena DiPietro, Law Department 
· Mr. Francis Burnszynski, Parking Authority of Baltimore City
· Mr. Matthew Stegman, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations 
· Mr. Liam Davis, Department of Transportation


Major Issues Discussed

1.   Councilmember Ryan Dorsey opened the virtual public hearing by introducing councilmembers. 
2.   Councilmember Bill Henry, sponsor of the bill, explained the bill’s purpose.  
3. [bookmark: _GoBack]  Councilmember Clarke read into the record a position statement from Mr. Mark Washington, Executive Director of Coldstream-Homewood-Montebello Community Corporation (CHMM) in opposition to the bill.  She also commented about neighborhood complaints about the parking of commercial trucks, people washing cars for money and the availability of ample parking.  She also suggested the possibility of a sunset provision so that the policy can be reviewed.
4.   Agency representatives reported their respective agency’s position on the bill.  Mr. Matthew Stegman presented position statements for the Police Department and Fire Department.  There were no unfavorable reports from agencies.
5.   There was discussion about the bill which centered around the following:
· the proposed law is similar to that in surrounding jurisdictions
· language used to draft the bill comes from similar laws of other jurisdictions 
· there is currently and inability of persons driving certain types of commercial vehicles to park where they live
· the impact of residential parking permit program on total available residential parking
· free parking on public streets, and
· panel-body, box and pick-up trucks, and vans.
6.    A motion was approved to recommend the bill as favorable.  
7. The hearing was adjourned. 


Further Study

Was further study requested?					|_| Yes    |_| No
If yes, describe. 
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